

Good News Report

SHARING THE GOSPEL ◆ EQUIPPING THE CHURCH ◆ HELPING THE FORGOTTEN



- ◆ Vlad, from a non-Christian family, shed tears of joy and repentance.
- Natalia's life was "broken" until Jesus put it together . . . better than ever!

Go therefore and make disciples of all the nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and the Son and the Holy Spirit . . . (MATTHEW 28:19)

3

Your Gifts Help SGA-Supported Churches Bless Children through Camp Ministry

Record numbers of boys and girls expected this summer!

Yakov Franchuk, SGA-Sponsored Missionary Pastor in Khabarovsk, Russia

Editor's Note: We are praying for 40,000 children to attend Summer Bible Camps this year. It has proven to be one of the most effective ministries God uses to draw people to Christ! Please pray for Pastor Yakov Franchuk and all camps this year.

Greetings to you, God's dear, beloved servants! We had been planning to run a children's camp as early as the beginning of 2020, and then something happened that no one expected—a pandemic!

It seemed that fear of COVID-19 spread as fast as the virus itself. Under the circumstances, we had to temporarily halt Sunday school, although we never quit holding our worship services. Then the question was raised about what to do with summer camps. All the circumstances seemed to be against holding them. We had quarantines and self-isolation imposed, restrictions on mass events, and churches cancelled children's activities because of high concerns about the children's safety.

Persevering in Christ

But we continued meeting with Sunday school teachers, discussing ideas for the camp and praying with hope that things might change for the better.

Several months passed by and we started really missing our kids, being concerned even more about their spiritual state and about them being disconnected from church life. Therefore, we planned to set up an open-air playground for the children. Next, we started actively preparing for the camp. But then other challenges cropped up. We became understaffed—the people on whom we counted were not able to participate for different reasons. Finances were also a challenge.

We could have given up, but we are God's



Children's camp at the church.

children, and we have the One Who is above all the circumstances, the One Who holds everything in His hands, and the One Who gives peace that surpasses every fear and doubt.

Through our prayers, God showed us that we should proceed no matter what and follow through, remaining faithful to the end. God's plans are far better than we can imagine.

The Lord Answers!

As we were preparing for the camp, God sent us people who committed themselves for this ministry. God not only sent us ministers, but through you, He also helped us cover all financial expenses! Nothing is impossible for Him! We had children who came to the church for the first time and were able to hear about Jesus Christ and what He did for them. The time of the camp flew fast and along with our children, we were sorry it came to an end.

We would like to express to you our deepest gratitude for your participation, prayers, and understanding that we are one Church and one family, no matter the distance! There are no restrictions and limits for the Gospel. God's Word is alive and active in all times and situations! •

A Young Life Redeemed by Christ Through Your Support for *Orphans Reborn*

Orphans Reborn team in Krasnoyarsk, Russia



Orphan-graduate Nina.

We met Nina at an orphanage during our classes when she was only 9 years old. Today she is 26 and lives in the **Siberian city of Omsk,** where she moved when she got married. Nina has a family—her husband and children. And wonderfully, all of them are believers and they faithfully attend the church.

Our friendship with Nina grew through weekly meetings at her orphanage where we led Bible study clubs. Sometimes on Sundays, we would



Nina graduated from university and Bible college.

take her to visit with us and together we would go to church. Also, we went with her to **Christian camps** and to a Christian Art Festival.

We motivated Nina to be a good student and she was able to graduate from the university, majoring in finances and credits. We even helped her in her career choice, and she was employed by Sberbank, the largest bank in Russia. We advised her when she was looking for an apartment, then with refurbishment and relocation. We also inspired her in ministry, and she graduated from Omsk Bible College as a Sunday school teacher.

Today, Nina serves in a Sunday school and tells children about Christ. The Lord has changed her a lot over the years. From being a very thoughtless, careless young girl, she grew into a loving wife, caring mother, and godly Christian lady. Thank you for your participation and support of the SGA-sponsored *Orphans Reborn* ministry. The Lord is changing the lives and destinies of these orphans because He is the God of widows and orphans. Now a few years down the road, it is wonderful to observe the good fruit in which God allowed us to participate. Praise Him! ◆



Nina and her family

4

Eight Days of Blessings

Your Support Helps Bring Children to Christ at Summer Camp

Dima Podrez SGA Regional Ministry Center in Minsk



A camp leader talks with some of the children who repented and came to Christ.

Greetings dear friends! Looking back at the summer camp season held by Golgotha Baptist Church in Minsk, it was a special blessing for the children and the church team. We had to postpone the dates for the camp two times, but at the end of August, the camp finally took place.

The wonderful eight days flew by in a moment. Our time in the camp was filled with many different events, blessings, and failures but we praise

It is a huge blessing that eight children came to Christ in repentance.

Vlad's Story

the Lord for everything.

I would like to write to you about Vlad. **He is 15 years old, and he comes from a totally unbelieving family.** It was his third time in the camp. Vlad's neighbors are believers. They invited



Vlad is the first believer in his family.







Top to Bottom: Meal time; camp counselors lead the children in a time of singing; studying God's Word during a Bible lesson.

him and his sister to the camp. While Vlad's sister caught the flu and couldn't attend the camp, Vlad was able to join us.

The children were asked in one Bible lesson, "Who is your authority?" and Vlad's answer was "Uncle Piotr, my neighbor."

After two days of camp, there was an invitation to pray and with tears in his eyes, Vlad opened his heart before the Lord. Vlad prayed with tears and

"Vlad prayed with tears and didn't care about what the other children thought about him."

didn't care about what the other children thought about him. God is mighty and His deeds are powerful. Vlad was concerned for his parents as he didn't know what their reaction would be to his repentance. By God's mercy, his parents have allowed him to attend the church and youth meetings.

Other Children God Touched

A few of the children gave us their thoughts after the camp was over . . .

I was in the camp with my brother. I waited for the camp for a whole year and wanted to stay as long as possible. I was encouraged to read the Bible and search for God in the camp. I would like the camp to take place for three weeks. I enjoyed it. —Sofa

I went to the camp from our Sunday school. I enjoyed the camp as we had a lot of fun. I have decided to read the Bible more after the camp. I also plan to attend the meeting for teenagers. I keep in contact with the friends that I made at the camp. I learned a lot about God in the camp and a lot of stories about David. I wish the camp would go longer. I thank you and our mentors so much as they teach us to respect others. I came to know many good people. —Kamila

I thank you for your prayers and material help to hold our wonderful camp for His glory! Please pray that the seeds of the Gospel will take root and grow in the children's hearts. •

7

Praise God for Another Record-Setting Year for *Immanuel's Child!*

And the Lord was bringing salvation to "hopeless" families

Despite the pressures and restrictions globally caused by the COVID-19 pandemic, we are praising the Lord for another year of gracious provision for the SGA-sponsored *Immanuel's Child* outreach. With your prayers and generous support, the faithful churches SGA serves were able to reach a record 39,915 children with gifts you helped provide, as well as a clear presentation of the Gospel. Of that number, 24,380 children were from unbelieving families, and 1,903 children trusted in Christ as their Savior!

In addition, **503 adults repented** and **1,048 began attending church.** A total of **1,965 children** began attending Sunday school.

Immanuel's Child outreaches took place in **10 former Soviet countries**—Russia, Belarus, Ukraine, Kazakhstan, Georgia, Uzbekistan, Armenia, Azerbaijan, Turkmenistan and Tajikistan, as well as in Israel among Russian-speaking congregations.

A Story of Amazing Redemption!

We received many wonderful reports, including this one from Russia's Yakutsk region . . .

In the town of Pokrovsk, Immanuel's Child was attended by 60 children. Believers also visited poor families and gave them grocery



parcels and gifts for their children. The young boy in the photo is named Aital. His mother is a believer, but her husband is unsaved. He drinks and mistreats Tatyana and her children, so they have been staying with Tatyana's mother. The children were

happy to attend the Christmas meeting! It is especially precious for children from problem families, where they are abused.



Natalia and her family.

Another lady named Natalia and her family were in a desperate situation. She gave birth to her 6th child while her husband was in prison. Her life was broken, and she did not see any hope. They live in a dilapidated house—the children cried and were hungry. We began to visit them and help with food and clothing. We prayed for her husband. They reconciled and recently her husband was released from prison. Natalia works in the kindergarten. Her children go to kindergarten and school. Her husband helps her with all things. He took his three children to the Christmas *meeting.* We met him and talked. He is very grateful for everything. We are happy about them. Praise God!

Join us in praising and thanking God for His abundant blessing on this year's *Immanuel's Child* ministry. As the churches follow up with the children reached and their families, pray that many will come to saving faith in Christ.

CIS IN THE NEWS

Kazakhstan Abolishes Death Penalty

Earlier this year, Kazakh president Kassym-Jomart Tokayev signed a decree that abolishes the death penalty in Kazakhstan. In a statement released by the president's office, the decree makes permanent the existing moratorium on state executions that had been introduced in 2003 by Mr. Tokayev's predecessor Nursultan Nazarbaev. The country had committed to abolishing capital punishment in December 2019 at a meeting of the UN General Assembly. This leaves Russia, Tajikistan, and Belarus as the only three countries in Europe and Central Asia that have not yet signed or ratified an international protocol aimed

at abolishing the death penalty. Belarus is the only country in Europe to carry out executions. The UN Convention still allows executions for war crimes or terrorism.

Despite occasional reforms that take place, human rights groups continue to cite several former Soviet nations as regions where individual rights are often oppressed, especially those of religious believers. Our continued prayer is that the respective governments will continue to move toward more freedom and less oppression of churches as they worship and carry out the Lord's command to proclaim the Gospel. •

HOW YOU CAN HELP

After such a long winter and the ongoing challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic, the thought of warm temperatures and summer can't help but brighten our outlook. The churches SGA serves across the former Soviet Union are already in the midst of planning their summer



Children at a Belarussian summer camp hold welcome cards signed by SGA partners in America.

camp outreaches with a goal of 40,000 children!

Camps took many different forms last year in light of pandemic precautions. Your prayers and support are a great encouragement to our brothers and sisters amid such challenges. You help them accomplish so much—not only in children's ministries, but also provision of Bible training, Russian-language Bibles and Christian literature, humanitarian aid, sponsorship of missionary pastors, and so much more. Please pray about how you can help today!

Insight from MICHAEL

Irpen Biblical Seminary: Celebrating 30 Years of God's Blessings!

Looking back into history, 1991 proved to be such a pivotal year in so many ways. It was the year that the Soviet Union was formally dissolved, ending communist rule after seven decades. That was just one of numerous entries into the history archives. But another momentous event took place in 1991—one that didn't capture the world's attention yet continues to have eternal impact in many lives.



The SGA-sponsored Irpen Biblical Seminary in Ukraine was founded in February 1991 with Pastor Alexei Brinza serving as the first president. Initially, the school was called the

Brinza serving as the first president. Initially, the school was called the Kiev Spiritual Educational Seminary, but in 1997 it was renamed Irpen Biblical Seminary. According to leaders of the Ukrainian Baptist Union, the new name better highlighted the purpose of the school, which was not only to train theologians, but also to prepare students for practical ministry in local churches and other training centers.

The most influential

SGA has been involved since the early days of the school, and under the leadership of my predecessor Dr. Bob Provost, **our partners'**

Over the past 30 years, thousands of students have graduated and have devoted their lives to Christian service. prayers and support helped build Irpen to become the most influential conservative Bible school in the former Soviet Union. Over the past 30 years, thousands of students have graduated and have devoted their lives to Christian service as pastors, Christian education workers, worship leaders, youth pastors, and much more. Just last

year, Irpen set a record enrollment, and 2,234 students have graduated since 1991 to move on into lifetimes of ministry.

Today, Irpen Biblical Seminary is led by Dr. Igor Yaremchuk, son-in-law of Dr. Alexei Brinza, who went to be with the Lord in 2008. **This vitally important seminary remains committed to biblical truth and entrusting it to... faithful men who will be able to teach others also (2 Timothy 2:2).** Please continue to pray for the faculty and students, with thanksgiving to God for all that He has done!

For our Savior,

Michael Johnson, President



SHARING THE GOSPEL • EQUIPPING THE CHURCH HELPING THE FORGOTTEN

Good News Report is published to report religious news about Russia, the rest of the CIS and the ministries of:

Slavic Gospel Association 6151 Commonwealth Drive Loves Park, IL 61111 www.sga.org E-mail: goodnews@sga.org Phone: 815-282-8900 Fax: 815-282-8901

To start, cancel, or change the mailing address on your subscription to Good News Report, please send your name, your old address, and your new address to the address listed above. Please allow six to eight weeks for the fulfillment of your request.

International Offices

Noble Park, Australia Cambridge, Canada Rugby, England North Shore, New Zealand

U.S. Board of Directors

Dr. Rick Goertzen, Chairman
Kelly Abbott, Vice Chairman
Michael Johnson, President
Brian Kult, Treasurer
Dr. Rick Gregory, Secretary
Warner Tillman
Harry Leopold
John Wauterlek
Dr. Bill Atkinson
Rev. Bill Ball
Scott Rich
Dr. Robert W. Provost, President Emeritus

SGA is a charter member of the Evangelical Council for Financial Accountability.

